
 

 

[Marsh, Jennie Green] 

 
 

Rites Conducted for Mrs. Marsh 

 
FORT PLAIN—Funeral services for Mrs. Jennie G. Marsh, 82, widow of 

Philip M. Marsh, were held Wednesday at the Gray funeral home with the 
Rev. Lyman Achenback [Achenbach], pastor of the Universalist Church of the 

Messiah, officiating. 
Interment was in Fort Plain Cemetery. 

Mrs. Marsh died Sunday in her home on Reid St.  She was born April 26, 
1870, in Fort Plain, the daughter of George and Jennie Van Wormer Green, 

the former a Fort Plain merchant and proprietor of Green’s Market.  Her 
husband was employed by George Green for 10 years before buying the 

business in 1903.  It is one of Fort Plain’s oldest businesses.  He operated it 

as Marsh’s Meat Market until his death on Nov. 29, 1945. 
Mrs. Marsh conducted the business since that time. 

Survivors include two sons, William and Alfred, Fort Plain; two daughters, 
Mrs. Eva Francis and Mrs. Edmond Richard, Fort Plain; five sisters, Mrs. 

Frank Teitsworth, Healdsburg, Calif.; Mrs. Rose Snyder, Albany; Mrs. Charles 
[Daisy] Haager and Mrs. Julia Kyser, both of Fort Plain, and Mrs. Katherine 

Hall, Pittsfield, Mass.; six grandchildren; two great-grandchildren. 
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